
April 24, 2024 

The Board of Assessors met at 7:45 A.M. Mr. Laverty Mr. Reardon and 
Mr. Murphy were present. 

The Board opened the session to public participation. 

Representatives from Belmont Hill joined the meeting once again regarding 
properties that make up what will be a parking lot. The properties were 
formally single-family homes purchased by Belmont Hill and recently razed 
to construct the parking lot. The properties will transfer from taxable to 
exempt shifting a significant amount of tax burden to the residents in town. 

There were no questions from the public. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Murphy, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The Board Discussed the outstanding bills associated with litigation 
associated with the Belmont Country Club. The Town Administration is no 
longer providing reimbursement for ongoing litigation at the Appellate Tax 
Board. The outstanding bills are being addressed by transferring 
operational funds from the department to fund the amount due. 

Additionally, Town Council is billing the department for all trusts that are 
reviewed for exemptions filed by residents. 

The Board discussed how this change in policy will seriously impact charges 
against the Overlay and jeopardize the ability of the town to defend 
assessments at the Appellate Tax Board. 

The Board will be adding legal costs as a budget item to the Fiscal Year 
2026 budget in order to provide litigation expenses in defense of the 
Belmont. 

The following bills/vouchers were approved for payment: 

Ambriano Anthony (FY24 Legal fees) 
Ambriano Anthony (FY24 Legal fees) 
Ambriano Anthony (FY24 Legal fees 2 invoices) 
Crystal Rock (water delivery) 

dated 11/01/2023 
dated 01/23/2024 
dated 03/02/2024 
dated 04/01/2024 








